
Unique Entity ID 

Contractors and sub-contractors need to have a Unique ID (12-charater alphanumeric ID 
assigned to an entity by SAM.gov) for ease of verification they are not debarred from 
working on projects with federal funding.  SAM registration must be completed and valid to 
execute the Contract. This is in addition to assuring they are properly licensed by the Nevada 
State Contractor’s Board. 

C55

The unique entity identifier used in SAM.gov has changed.
On April 4, 2022, the unique entity identifier used across the federal government changed from the DUNS Number 
to the Unique Entity ID (generated by SAM.gov).
• The Unique Entity ID is a 12-character alphanumeric ID assigned to an entity by SAM.gov.
• As part of this transition, the DUNS Number has been removed from SAM.gov.
• Entity registration, searching, and data entry in SAM.gov now require use of the new Unique Entity ID.
• Existing registered entities can find their Unique Entity ID by following the steps here.
• New entities can get their Unique Entity ID at SAM.gov and, if required, complete an entity registration.

http://www.sba.gov/content/getting-d-u-n-s-number
https://www.sam.gov/



